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December 

Thurs. 14 Newsletter Day 

Fri. 15 - Hot Lunch—Pizza 

 - Christmas Sweater Day 

Fri. 22 - Report cards available on line through Parent Connect 

 - Pajama Day 

 - Last Day of Classes before Winter Break 

Dec 25-Jan 5 Winter Break 

January 

Mon. 8 School Re-opens After Winter Break 

Thurs. 11 Newsletter Day 

Tues. 16 PAC Meeting 7 pm  

Fri. 19 Subway 

Wed. 24 Jersey Day 

Thurs. 25 Newsletter Day 

Fri. 26  Pro-D Day  (School not in session) 

The Greater Victoria School   

     District wishes to recognize  

the Songhees & Esquimalt  

Nations on whose traditional  

territories we live and do our work. 

 

In This Issue 

Important Dates and Information for 
you to know: 

• New Report Card Process 

• Information for Gr 5 Families 

• Kindergarten Registration 

• Grade 5 Bottle Drive 

• Before & After Child Care Survey 

• Sweater Day 

• Lost and Found Bin 

• Library News—Overdue books 

• Grade 5 Bake Sale 

• Cedar Hill School Update 

• Upcoming Hot Lunches 

• PISE  Winter Programs 

• PISE Spring Break Camps 

Please check out our SD61 website page 
at  https://www.sd61.bc.ca/    

    

Kindergarten Registration/Kindergarten Transfer 
Week is January 29—February 2, 2024.  

Grade 6 Late French Immersion registration is the 
week of January 29 to February 2, 2024.  

All registrations are done on line at: 

https://www.sd61.bc.ca/registration/online-registration/ 

https://braefoot.sd61.bc.ca
mailto:braefoot@sd61.bc.ca
https://www.sd61.bc.ca/
https://www.sd61.bc.ca/registration/online-registration/


 

 

 NEW REPORT CARD PROCESS 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers:   
 

We are writing to share that the report cards you will receive this year will reflect the new Ministry of         
Education and Child Care reporting order.  The Greater Victoria School District has been preparing for these 
changes and you will likely notice a minimal difference from the previous year.   

 

Some highlights include:  

• The use of the Provincial Proficiency Scale from K-9 and letter grades and percentages in grades 10-12  

• Descriptive feedback on all report cards from K-12  

• Student self-reflection of Core Competencies and goal setting   

• Graduation status update for students in grade 10-12 in June  

 

As a district, one change we have made this fall is the way you will receive your child’s report card. Families 
will access report cards via SD61’s Parent Connect on Friday, December 22nd.  Parent Connect is what you 
may have already used to give your child online permissions (i.e.:  Neighbourhood walks, computer use, 
etc).   Please click here to go to Parent Connect.   

 

If you do not yet have an account click here.    

If you require a paper copy of your child’s report card, please reach out to your child’s teacher.    

For more information on Curriculum, Reporting and Assessment please click here.   

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/BVxhBiOOhyUTzCxRVNnyZA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnS4qnP0RFaHR0cHM6Ly9wYXJlbnRjb25uZWN0LnNkNjEuYmMuY2EvSWRlbnRpdHkvQWNjb3VudC9Mb2dpbj9SZXR1cm5Vcmw9JTJGVwdzY2hvb2xtQgplaCdXamXJJ6WMUhFrbGVhaHlAc2Q2MS5iYy5jYVgEAAAAAg~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/V6xt0r1OJnZ707A9FrF5og~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnS4qnP0Q_aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc2Q2MS5iYy5jYS9wYXJlbnQtc3R1ZGVudC1yZXNvdXJjZXMvcGFyZW50LWNvbm5lY3QvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgplaCdXamXJJ6WMUhFrbGVhaHlAc2Q2MS5iYy5jYVgEAAAAAg~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/G1IsnE5bZYLUZMEilDNkPQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnS4qnP0ReaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc2Q2MS5iYy5jYS9wYXJlbnQtc3R1ZGVudC1yZXNvdXJjZXMvay0xMi1zdHVkZW50LXJlcG9ydGluZy1mb3ItcGFyZW50cy1jYXJlZ2l2ZXJzL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZWgnV2plySeljFIRa2xlYWh5QHNkNjEu


 

ATTENTION GRADE 5 PARENTS 

In preparation for Grade 5 transition to Middle School, 

Grade 5 families will be receiving a letter in mid-January.      
 

The intent of the letter is to: 

1. Share with families the revised priorities at levelled transitions. 

2. Communicate where their student will be registered at middle school according to their catchment area. 

3. Provide a link to more information regarding English school pathways located on the School   District 61 

website at https://www.sd61.bc.ca/registration/school-pathways-transition/        For Late French        

Immersion pathways, please go to:  https://www.sd61.bc.ca/registration/late-french-immersion/ 

4. Provide information regarding transfer opportunities. 

This is a reminder that Grade 5 students no longer “automatically” follow a pathway, and they will be      

registered at their catchment schools. The K-12 Student Transfer Process is Monday, February 12—Friday, 

February 16 at 3:30 pm.Please ensure the school office has your correct address. If your address has 

changed since you signed the verification form which was sent out in September, please let us know asap. 

The District now requires that you include proof of address. For specifics, go to: https://www.sd61.bc.ca/

parent-student-resources/registration/documentation/ 

The closure of Late French Immersion at Cedar Hill leaves four sites that still offer Late French Immersion to 

grade 6 students: Arbutus Global, Central, Lansdowne and Shoreline Middle Schools.  

 

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION INFORMATION  

 

Dear Parents of children born in 2019,  
 

We are quickly approaching Kindergarten registration time in the Greater Victoria School District. Please 

visit our website: https://www.sd61.bc.ca/registration/kindergarten-registration/ to find more information 

about registering your child.  
 

Your first step is to identify your school catchment by using the school locator (found on the website 

above). Early French Immersion registration (for Kindergarten or Grade 1) is January 15-19 and English     

Kindergarten registration is January 29—February 2. All required documents needed for the online         

registration are found here:    https://www.sd61.bc.ca/registration/documentation/ 
 

We are very excited to meet you and your child.  Welcome to School District 61. 

https://www.sd61.bc.ca/registration/school-pathways-transition/
https://www.sd61.bc.ca/registration/late-french-immersion/
https://www.sd61.bc.ca/parent-student-resources/registration/documentation/
https://www.sd61.bc.ca/parent-student-resources/registration/documentation/
https://www.sd61.bc.ca/registration/kindergarten-registration/
https://www.sd61.bc.ca/registration/documentation/




 
 
 
 
 

Ministry of Education and Child Care 
 

Before & After School Care Survey 
 
Dear Braefoot Parent/Guardian, 

 

On behalf of the Ministry of Education and Child Care, we are sharing the survey information below to help inform the 
Province’s ChildCareBC initiatives: 

We know that many families depend on school-age child care to ensure their children have a quality, affordable, and 
inclusive place to be during a parent’s full work day. That is why the Province’s ChildCareBC plan is working to expand 
access to child care for all families that want and need it. 

The Ministry of Education and Child Care is conducting a parent survey to better understand the regional and provincial 
demand for school age child care. 

While we know there is unmet demand for school-aged child care, there is no current provincial or regional data      
quantifying the demand. Your participation will help the Province plan for future school-aged child care expansions.  

This survey is intended for all parents, regardless of the type of child care you currently use or even if you are not using 
any child care at all.  

 

Who should fill out this survey? 

If you have children attending Kindergarten to Grade 7 at a B.C. school, we want to hear from you about your family’s 
child care needs. 

What will this survey be used for? 

The survey results will be used to support planning for future initiatives under the ChildCareBC plan. All responses are 
voluntary and anonymous; you and your child will not be identified as a result of your participation in the survey.       
Information received will be combined and shared with your school and district as a summary. 

How do I complete the survey? 

The survey is now available online at:  

https://www.awinfosys.com/surveyfull3/minofed/main/SchoolAgeParents.asp?SchoolNumber=1373 

and is available in 18 languages. The survey will take 10-15 minutes to complete and is available starting November 
21  Please only complete the survey once. The link is intended especially for you. Please do not share the link with     
anyone else.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact us at ChildCareBC.Engagement@gov.bc.ca. If you encounter any 
technical difficulties, please contact the web survey provider (AWIS) at support@awinfosys.com. 

We greatly appreciate your input and thank you in advance for your participation. 

 
Sincerely, 

Ministry of Education and Child Care 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content?id=10DC4052D2D449BEA4FDC8D8463500D2
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content?id=33A4606EBAFF49F1AC77B23D45AD2EE1
https://www.awinfosys.com/surveyfull3/minofed/main/SchoolAgeParents.asp?SchoolNumber=1373
mailto:ChildCareBC.Engagement@gov.bc.ca
mailto:support@awinfosys.com


      

     Braefoot Christmas 

      Sweater Day Friday December 15  
 

Wear or be creative with a Christmas sweater.  We cannot 

wait to see all the wonderful Christmas sweaters that the 

students and staff will be wearing. 

 

LOST AND FOUND  

Our Lost and Found is overflowing with jackets,  hoodies and 

other items.  

Please note, all unclaimed items will be donated to   

charity before the winter break.  

 

Library Update 
 

As always, we continue to have lots of busy readers here at Braefoot!  Now is a great time   to look on 
bookshelves, under beds, inside backpacks, and anywhere else where overdue library books may be hiding.   

Student overdue notices were recently sent home, and we ask that outstanding books be returned to 
school as soon as possible.  Students will be permitted to keep library books at home over the Winter 
Break, and next week will be offered the option to take more books than usual home so they have some 
reading material to keep them busy!     

If your family is travelling over the break, we do ask that library books remain at home to minimize the risk 
of lost or damaged books.  Mrs. Baker can’t wait to hear about what you’ve read over the break when we 
return to school in January!   

Happy reading! 

GRADE 5 BAKE SALE 

A huge thank you to families for supporting the Grade 5 

Bake Sale at the Winter Concert.  It was a great success! 

The sale raised $1,529.20 which will be used towards 

year-end activities for our Grade 5 students.  

.  



 



 

 
 

SCHEDULE OF BRAEFOOT  

HOT LUNCHES 

 

Place your order at https://braefoot.hotlunches.net/ 
 

• Dec 15 (Fri) - Pizza  

• Jan 19 (Fri) - Subway 

• Feb 2 (Fri) Pizza 

• Feb 15 (Thurs) - Subway  

• Mar 1 (Fri) - Pizza  

• March 15 (Fri) - Subway 

• Apr 12 (Fri) - Pizza 

• Apr 26 (Fri) - Subway 

• May 10 (Fri) - Pizza 

• May 24 (Fri) - Subway 

• June 7 (Fri) - Pizza  

For more information contact  

Natalie Lord at braefootpacchair@gmail.com 

* No family will be denied because of lack of funds. Please contact Mr. McCoy at cmccoy@sd61.bc.ca 

https://braefoot.hotlunches.net/





